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                                            PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 Historian Richard Hofstadter once said it had all the moral grandeur of 

a bill of lading.  Northerners rejoiced or labeled it the height of hypocrisy.  

Southerners were outraged, although some were sure it would rededicate 

their people to the "cause."  Europeans felt it made the American Civil War "too 

pitchy to touch."  While it actually did very little in 1863, it's impact resonates 

to this day. 

 Eight score years ago on New Year's Day, President Abraham Lincoln 

placed his signature on what today we would call an executive order.  The 

Emancipation Proclamation would make it clear a Union victory and the 

eventual end of the Civil War would be the end of slavery in the United States.  

One January 1st, 1863, the Proclamation did not free a single slave, but it 

sounded the death knell of the country's original sin. 

 Over the past sixteen decades, Americans have continued to struggle 

with race.  We have come a long way, but the struggle continues with no real 

end in sight.  Individual passions and prejudices continue to smolder while 

the news media and charlatans with loud microphones only serve to fan the 

flames.  Each of us can look back over our lifetimes and see change that has 

occurred; we are less able to peer into the future to see just when and how the 

promise of the Emancipation Proclamation might fully bloom. 

 Lincoln noted that if he ever went down in history it would be "for this 

act."  Looking down from his heavenly perch and the legacy of 160 years, he 

might well wonder whether he went too far... or didn't go far enough.  Earthly 

hindsight suggests he started the ball rolling, but it is now for us to direct it 

on its continuing path to where, one day, there will be no question that "all 

men (and women) are created equal" and folks wonder how it could have ever 

been any different. 

 Pax in terra!  Felix sit annus novus!    

  

Craig 



Round Table Business  

The December meeting of the First Defenders Civil War Round Table was called 
to order on December 12, 2023, at 6:25 p.m. by President Craig Breneiser. Ev Binns 
offered a prayer that a Union soldier at Gettysburg prayed leading us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. Thirty-two attended.  

Craig welcomed back Roger Cotterrill who had been unable to attend meetings 
for a long period of time. We all agreed that it was good to see our friend again. 

President Breneiser recommended a book entitled Twelve Days by Tony Silver. 
In addition to being a good Civil War book, there is mention of the First Defenders in the 
writing.  

 
Membership 

The time to renew your membership for the 27th campaign of 2023-2024 has 
passed. However, if you have not already done so, it is never too late. Just fill out the 
membership form found on the website and return it with your check as soon as 
possible. If you plan to pay your dues in person at the January meeting, please be sure to 
fill out the renewal form and bring it along with your payment even if you have 
been a member for many years. 

Current membership stands at 52. 
  

Book Raffle News 

  In December the monthly raffle took in $141 thanks again to the continued 
support of our membership. Part of the proceeds collected were from additional sales 
obtained from another bonus book and assorted items for sale which were also well 
received by our members. 

Thank you to everyone for your support of all our preservation efforts. We also 
continued our Special Raffle which will run until our April meeting.  
  

Preservation 

 Mark Quattrock shared information about battlefield preservation initiative 
involving Glendale and Cold Harbor being sponsored by the American Battlefield Trust. 
He also described two ambulances obtained by the Museum of Civil War Medicine. The 
Pry House will display one of them. 

 Civil War Trails sent a letter asking for a $200 annual sponsorship by our round 
table. This issue will need discussion before agreeing to it. 

 Mark will have a more comprehensive article in the February newsletter. 
 

Treasurer 

 Treasurer Lori Border reported a balance in the treasury as of December 12, 
2023, beginning at $1983.33 and ending at $1586.45 after expenses. The preservation 
fund currently has $228.00 prior to the December meeting.  
 

Meal Captain 

Kathy Little reminded everyone that meal reservations are always due on noon 
the Friday before the meeting. Most members make reservations online; but, for those 
who call them in, keep in mind that Kathy must be called by the same deadline. All 
reservations are due by noon on January 5th for the January 9th meeting. 



Newsletter 

Articles for inclusion in the monthly newsletter are always due on the Tuesday 
following the monthly meeting. Contact Linda Zeiber at 610.678.1168 or 
zeibers@comcast.net with questions or concerns. 

If you have an interesting story or informative article, please submit it for 
consideration. Several seasons ago, we had published several personal ancestor stories of 
our members. We would like to pick up these once again in the newsletter. If you have a 
story to share, please forward it. Thank you for your continued support, especially to 
President Craig for his endless patience and assistance with navigating the wonderful 
world of technology. 

 
Website 

Webmaster Lisa Breneiser reminded everyone that we now have a Facebook page 
linked to our website: firstdefenderscwrt.us. We also encourage current members to 
invite guests to attend one of our meetings and see the workings of our group. 

 
January’s Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Future 27th Campaign Programs 

Date Speaker Program 

2/13/2024 Wally Heimbach Colonel Edward Cross at the Wheatfield 

3/13/2024 Greg Mertz 
Intelligence Gathering Issues for Lee and Meade in 
the Gettysburg Campaign 

4/9/2024 Brad Gottfried 
Lee Invades the North: A Comparison of the Antietam 
& Gettysburg Campaigns 

5/14/2024 Kevin Pawlak -To Be Announced- 

See Pages 5-6 for the December Civil War Jeopardy Q&A! 
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Dinner Reservations for the Tuesday January 9, 2024 
Meeting & Program: 

 
If possible, please make your meal choices/reservations on 
the website.  Our meal choices for January are:  
         
     Soup 
     Broiled Haddock 
     Lasagna 
     Manicotti 
 
If you make your reservation online and you do not receive a 
thank-you and/or confirmation email, your reservation did not 
go through.  If you must call in reservations, please call your 
menu selection to Kathy Little at 610-367-8082 no later than 
noon, Friday, January 5, 2024, which is also the deadline for 
online reservations.  The price is $31.00 inclusive for meals. 
 
*IMPORTANT NOTE* Once you have made your 
reservation, there are no cancellations for any reasons 
after noon on the FRIDAY preceding the meeting.  This 
is the policy of Giannotti’s, and the Round Table will be 
billed for your meal whether you attend or not.  Please 
understand that you will be asked to reimburse the RT 
should you not attend after having made a reservation 
and not cancelled prior to the aforementioned time 
period. 
 
**PLEASE NOTE: IT IS MUCH APPRECIATED IF YOU 
PAY IN THE APPROPRIATE DOLLAR AMOUNT.  WE DO 
NOT HAVE A CHANGE DRAWER.  WE WILL NOT 
ACCEPT $50 OR $100 BILLS IN PAYMENT.  THANK YOU 
FOR YOUR COOPERATION.  
 
 



Civil War Jeopardy 

 

 
 
 
 



 
Civil War Double Jeopardy 

       

 

  

   
                           


